
Monica Ross 
Wild Horses Lives Matter 
[Address] 
[City, State, ZIP] 
[Email Address] 
[Phone Number] 
 
[Date] 
 
Letters will be sent to Doug Burgam, Bill Groffy, Justice Adam Gustafson, Jon Raby, Ashanti 
Murphy-Jones, Federal eRulemaking Portal ect. 
1849 C Street NW 
Room 5665 
Washington, DC 20240 
 
Subject: Collective Demand for Enforcement of Mustang and Burro Sales Contract Provisions 
 
Dear Director [Last Name], 
 
We, the undersigned organizations and individuals, are united in our concern over the Bureau of 
Land Management’s ongoing failure to enforce its own protections for wild Mustangs and burros 
after adoption or sale. 
 
In 2012, then–Secretary of the Interior Ken Salazar strengthened BLM sales and adoption 
contracts to prevent federally protected wild horses from being sent to slaughter. These 
contracts explicitly prohibit both direct and indirect sales for slaughter, including transfers to 
intermediaries. The language is clear: 
 
“Purchaser agrees not to knowingly sell or transfer ownership of any listed animals to persons 
or organizations whose intent is to process the animals or their remains into commercial 
products or whose intent is to resell, trade, or give away the animals or their remains for 
processing into commercial products… If the purchaser makes any material 
misrepresentations… the sale is voidable at the discretion of the BLM.” 
 
Despite these safeguards, significant numbers of BLM-sold or adopted Mustangs are being 
found in kill pens soon after leaving government control. This constitutes a direct violation of 
contract terms. Yet no documented prosecutions or voided sales have been made public. 
 
The BLM has an explicit mandate to protect these animals. Inaction in the face of clear 
violations not only enables the slaughter pipeline but also undermines the credibility of the 
agency’s entire Wild Horse and Burro Program. 
 
We call on the BLM to: 
 



Investigate all cases where Mustangs or burros appear in kill pens after adoption or sale. 
 
Void sales found to violate contract terms. 
 
Prosecute violators in accordance with federal law and the 2012 provisions. 
 
Report publicly on enforcement actions to restore transparency and public trust. 
 
The American public expects the Bureau of Land Management to not only manage wild horse 
populations but also safeguard their welfare after removal from the range. Failure to enforce 
existing rules is unacceptable and must be addressed immediately. 
 
SIGNATURES 
CLICK TO ADD INFORMATION  
By adding your signature,  you join this public letter urging the Bureau of Land Management, the 
Department of the Interior, and Congress to enforce protections for wild horses and burros and 
end the slaughter pipeline. 
You will be emailed copies before letters are sent 
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